
 
Hemson Consulting Ltd. 

1000 ‒ 30 St. Patrick Street, Toronto, ON M5T 3A3 
416-593-5090 | hemson@hemson.com | www.hemson.com 

December 1, 2022 

Dear Clients, 

Re: Municipal Finance Changes Arising from Royal Assent of Bill 23 

This letter summarizes changes to development charges (DCs), community benefits 
charges (CBCs), and parkland dedication requirements brought about by Bill 23 (the More 
Homes Built Faster Act) which received Royal Assent on November 28, 2022. Special 
attention is paid to recent amendments to the legislation as well as Transition and 
Commencement provisions. 

The observations below follow our November 16, 2022 comments on the First Reading 
version of Bill 23.  

A. AMENDMENTS TO BILL 23 

Three important amendments were incorporated into the final versions of the Development 
Charges Act (DCA) and Planning Act, which passed this week: 

 The mandatory phase-in of development charges was applied retroactively to by-laws 
passed on or after January 1, 2022 (DCA s.5 (6)). Bill 23 had proposed a retroactive 
date of June 1, 2022. 

 Transition rules applying to rental housing discounts for developments which have 
already paid development charges under an agreement to alter the timing of payment (a 
Section 27 agreement) have been clarified (DCA s.26.2 (1.3)). Development charges 
payable prior to Royal Assent of Bill 23 are not subject to these discounts. 

 Municipalities may now register agreements with landowners to provide in-kind 
contributions on title (Planning Act, s.37 (7.1) and 7.2)). 
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B. WHAT CHANGES ARE NOW IN FORCE? 

Most changes to development charges, community benefits charges, and parkland 
dedication requirements came into force on the day of Royal Assent (November 28, 2022). 
These changes are summarized below. 

Table 1: Bill 23 – DCA Changes In Force as of November 28, 2022  

Section  Description  
Section 2(1) Exemptions for existing rental residential buildings and a range of 

residential units in existing and new houses. 

Section 2(4)  Housing services are ineligible for DC funding (repeal of paragraph 17 of 
ss.2(4) of the DCA). Existing by-laws are deemed to be “amended” and 
no development charges can be collected for housing services from 
November 28, 2022 onward. 
 
Note: Municipalities should immediately amend their development 
charge pamphlets to indicate that DCs for Housing Services no longer 
apply. 

Section 4.2  Exemptions for non-profit housing development. This does not apply 
with respect to a DC payable before November 28, 2022.   

Section 4.3  Exemption for inclusionary zoning residential units. This does not apply 
with respect to a DC payable before November 28, 2022. 

Section 5(1) Historical service level calculation period extended from 10 years to 15 
years. Does not apply to by-laws in force prior to November 28, 2022.  

Section 5(4) Studies, including DC studies, are no longer a DC-eligible capital cost. 
Does not apply retroactively to by-laws that were in force prior to 
November 28, 2022.  

Note: Municipalities can continue to collect DCs for studies under by-
laws passed before November 28, 2022. 

Section 5(6) 
and Section 
5(7) 

DC by-laws passed on or after November 28, 2022 must be phased-in 
according to a prescribed schedule. The phase-in also applies 
retroactively to by-laws passed on or after January 1, 2022 as well as to 
the DCs “frozen” under s.26.2 of the DCA. 

Note: Refunds for DCs paid prior to November 28, 2022 are not required.  
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Section  Description  
Section 9(1) Maximum life of a DC by-law extended from 5 years to 10 years. This 

does not apply to by-laws in-force before November 28, 2022. 

Section 26.1 Deferral payments now apply to rental housing and institutional 
development. Interest on deferral payments is now capped at prime plus 
1% in accordance with s.26.3. 

Section 26.2 DCs for rental housing development are now discounted based on the 
number of bedrooms proposed. Interest on DC freeze now capped at 
prime plus 1% in accordance with section 26.3. 

Section 26.3 Maximum interest rates are capped at prime plus 1%. This does not 
apply with respect to a DC that was payable before November 28, 2022.   

Section 35 Municipalities are now required to spend or allocate at least 60% of 
reserve balances each year for water supply, wastewater, and services 
related to a highway beginning in 2023. 

Section 
60(1)(s.4) 

Additional services for which municipalities are required to spend or 
allocate at least 60% of reserve fund balances may be prescribed 
through Regulations (none are proposed as of yet). 

Table 2: Bill 23 – Planning Act Changes In Force as of November 28, 2022 

Section  Description  
Section 37 – 
Community 
Benefits 
Charges  

 Land valuation for CBC adjusted to exclude existing development 
retained on-site following redevelopment. Exclusion is based on 
gross floor area of new and existing buildings/structures. 

 Agreements with landowners for in-kind contributions may now be 
registered on title. 

Section 42 – 
Parkland 
Dedication  

 Alternative Rate Calculation 
 Conveyance –1 ha per 600 units (from 1 ha per 300) 
 Cash-in-lieu – based on 1 ha per 1,000 units (from 1 ha per 500) 

 Caps on Alternative Rate Dedications 
 5 ha and under capped at 10% 
 Over 5 ha capped at 15% 
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Section  Description  
 Other 
 Rates frozen at time of zoning/site plan 
 Municipalities must spend or allocate 60% of the parkland 

reserve fund 

C. SUMMARY OF CHANGES NOT IN FORCE  

Table 3 summarizes the DCA and Planning Act changes that will take effect at a date to be 
determined. 

It is noted that section 60(1)(l) of the DCA allows for future regulations to identify services 
for which land will be an ineligible capital cost. No regulations have been released in this 
regard. 

Table 3: Bill 23 – DCA and Planning Act Changes Not Currently In Force 

Section  Description  
DCA, Section 
4.1 

Exemptions for affordable and attainable residential units. 

Note: Implementation is contingent on the Minister developing a 
definition of “attainable residential unit” as well as bulletins to establish 
eligibility and (possibly) standard forms of agreement to assist with 
administration. 

DCA, Section 
44(4) 

Rules for front ending agreements as they relate to affordable and 
attainable residential units. 

DCA, Section 
60(1)(d.2) 
and 9d.3) 

Prescribes developments and criteria related to attainable residential 
units (section 4.1). 

Planning Act, 
Section 37 

Affordable/Attainable residential units as defined by the DCA are 
excluded from land valuation for CBCs. 

Planning Act, 
Section 42 

 Affordable/Attainable units as defined by the DCA are exempt 
from parkland dedication calculation.  

 Developers can now identify encumbered or stratified land for 
dedication. 

 Relating to parkland credits  
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D. HEMSON WILL CONTINUE TO ADVOCATE FOR MUNICIPALITIES 

We recognize the legislative changes now in force will increase the administrative burden 
on municipal finance departments and will significantly reduce the ability of municipalities 
to fund growth-related infrastructure. Hemson will continue to advocate for municipalities, 
in partnership with the Municipal Finance Officers’ Association (MFOA) and the Association 
of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), and will closely monitor the financial impact of the 
changes. 

In the meantime, should you have any questions about how the legislation affects your work 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours truly, 

HEMSON Consulting Ltd. 

 

Craig Binning 
Partner 



 

Lisa Post 
Office of the Mayor 

November 30, 2022 
 
Hon. Steve Clark 
Ontario Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
Via Email: minister.mah@ontario.ca 

 
Re: Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act 

Dear Minister Clark, 
 
Town of Orangeville acknowledges Bill 23, titled the More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 is part 
of a long-term strategy to provide attainable housing options for families across Ontario. We at 
the Town understand that Bill 23 is focused on the provincial government’s stated goal of having 
1.5 million homes built over the next 10 years and aims to do so by reducing bureaucratic costs 
and delays in construction. While the Province’s goals to resolve the housing crisis in the next 
decade is ambitious and necessary, it could potentially have unintended long-term financial and 
planning related consequences on municipalities, such as the Town of Orangeville.  

On behalf of the Town of Orangeville Council, I put forward a list of concerns of potential 
unintended consequences arising from Bill 23: 
 

1. Bill 23 could have a direct impact on the state of good repair mandate rolled out by the 
province in their recent legislation, O.Reg. 588/17. If growth is no longer paying for 
growth, that means we may have to reallocate some of our lifecycle asset 
management dollars, as required by the same legislation, towards growth related 
infrastructure.  
 

2. Although we support the overarching message and intention of Bill 23 as it relates to 
housing affordability, we do question whether overall quality of life and affordability of 
our citizens would be severely impacted due to higher taxes and user fees. The 
Town of Orangeville has limited cost-recovery avenues, meaning Bill 23 may require 
cost-recovery within the recent Asset Management plan, resulting in a more significant 
infrastructure funding gap.  This situation will be further exasperated if specific provisions 
of Bill 23 dilute our ability to cover infrastructure improvements through Development 
Charges.  
 

3. Town of Orangeville is a fast-growing community with a comprehensive economic 
outlook for Industrial and Commercial developments. This could be compromised if we 
find ourselves having to levy higher development charges for industrial, commercial 
and institutional (ICI) developments to mitigate loss of Residential Development 
Charges. 
 

mailto:%20minister.mah@ontario.ca
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4. Under the current climate of impending global inflation, the Town is already struggling to 
keep its service levels affordable. Without any direct financial incentive from the province 
such as interest-free loans from Infrastructure Ontario, we will lose our ability to build 
capacity for growth in service areas like Water and Wastewater.  
 

5. Improving residential development efficiencies and costs by limiting the role and scope 
of Conservation Authorities (CA) in the planning approval process is unclear. Like many 
municipalities, Orangeville relies on Conservation Authority support to provide guidance 
on natural hazard avoidance and ecological protection to ensure that the provincial 
policy framework around these issues is upheld in our planning decisions. If CAs are 
removed from this advisory role, we must find alternative means in assuring such 
policies remain adhered-to. It is unclear how this would improve approval timing 
efficiencies or save costs to residential developments. It could inevitably shoulder more 
costs to development in subsidizing municipal costs and/or consultant peer review 
support. 
 

6. Orangeville supports the province’s objectives of lowering costs and improving efficiency 
for residential development to deliver more housing to Ontarians; However, like many 
municipalities, our challenges for facilitating more housing within our community are not 
simply costs and process inefficiencies for developments. Instead, we are challenged by 
our limited municipal land availability and servicing capacity constraints. We ask that the 
province explore actionable measures and tangible resource deployment to 
support our efforts to increase our land supply and infrastructure servicing 
capacity. 

 
According to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario’s (AMO) recent submission to the 
Steering Committee of Bill 23, it states “The province has offered no evidence that the radical 
elements of the bill will improve housing affordability. It is more likely that the bill will enhance 
the profitability of the development industry at the expense of taxpayers and the natural 
environment.” As the frontline level of government, municipalities are also eager to resolve the 
housing crisis and are the most informed on what is needed to create complete communities 
that Ontarians want and expect. We ask that the province view us as one of the strategic 
partners in further refining the More Homes Built Faster Act, and open more robust channels of 
communication and consultation.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lisa Post 
Mayor 
 
CC Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
 The Honourable Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of Housing 
 The Hounourable Sylvia Jones, Dufferin-Caledon Member of Provincial Parliament  
 Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
 All Ontario Municipalities  
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December 15,2022

Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Premier's O'fice, Room 281

Legislative B.rilding, Queen's Park

Toronto, ON M7A lAl

Dear Honourable Ford:

On December 6, 2022 Council for the Town of Mono passed the following resolution
regarding the More Homes Built Faster Act,2022.

Resolution #9-12-2022
Moved by Ro.ph Monktelow, Seconded by hed Nix

WHEREAS tke More Homes Built Foster Act, will result in chonges thot severely impoct environmentol
protection, heritage preservotion, public por:icipation, Ioss of formlond ond o municipolity's ability to
provide future serviceg omenities, ond infrastructure, and negotively impact residentiol tax rates;

significontly restrict how municipalities monoge growth through implementotion of their officiol plons

ond the obilit'.r to provide essentiol infrastructure ond community services;

AND WHEREAS, Conservotion Authorities will no longer be able to review ond comment on

development opplicotions ond suppofting ervironmentolstudies on behalf of o municipolity;

AND WHEREAS, More Homes Built Foster Act will freeze, remove, ond reduce development charges,

community benefit chorges, ond porklond dedication requirements thot are required to fund
i nfr ostr u ctu r e a n d u e ote co m p I ete co m m u n iti e s;

AND WHEREAS, the More Homes Built Foster Act will remove dspects of Site Plon controls ond would
olso remove the obility to regulote orchitecturol detoils ond aspects of londscape desrgn;

AND WHEREAT the More Homes Built Faster Act proposes sweeping chonges to plonning in Ontorio
ond significaftly impocts the Town of Mono's obility to grow, provide serviceg ond ueote sofe o heolthy
community.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOIVED thot Council for the Town of Mono requests the Province of
Ontorio recor.sider the More Homes Built Faster Act;

AND fHAf Cobinet consent to releose of oJ financiol informotion creoted on the finoncial impoct of
the More Homes BuiltFoster Actto municip,olities,pursuont to Se/ection l2 (2) (b) of the Freedom of
lnformotion md Protection of Privocy Acq R.S.O. 1990, c. F.3l thatpermits Cobinet moterials to be

mode public;

P: 519.941.3599
F: 519.941.9490

E: info@townofmono.com
W: townofrnono.com

347209 Mono Centre Road
Mono, ON L9W 653



AND fHAf o fulsome consultotion with oll Ontorio municipalities, Chieft of Ontorio, Conservation

Authorities ond the Associotion of Municipolities of Ontorio to commence to ensure the objectives for
sound decision-making for housing growth thot meets locol needs can be reosonably ochieved;

AND fHAf this resolution be sent to;

Ihe Associotion of Municipalities of Ontorio (AMO),

the Honouroble Doug Ford, Premier of Ontorio,

the Honouroble Steve Clork, Minister of Municipol Affairs and Housing,

the Honouroble David Piccini, Minister of the Environment, Conservotion and Porkg

the Honouroble Groydon Smith, Minister of NaturolResources ond Forestry,

the Honouroble Sylvio Jones, Deputy Premier, Minister of Heolth ond MPP, Dufferin-Caledon,

Peter Tabuns, Leoder of the Opposition and lnterim Leoder of the Ontorio New Democatic Pafty,

John Froser, lnterim Leoder of the Ontorio Liberol Party,

Mike Schreiner, Leader of the Green Pony of Ontorio,

Toronto ond Region Conservation Authority,

Credit Volley Conservotion, and

Nottowosog o V alley Conservation Authority.

"Corried"

Respectfully,

Fred Simpson

Clerk

cc: Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of MunicipalAffairs and Housing

Hon. David Piccini, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks

Hon. Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry

Hon. Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier, Minister of Health & MPP Dufferin-Caledon
Hon. Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry

P:519.941.3599
F: 519.941.9490

E: info@townofmono.com
W: townofmono.com

347209 Mono Centre Road

Mono, ON L9W 653



Peter Tabuns, Leader of the Official Opposition and lnterim Leader of Ontario New
Demccratic Party

John Fraser, lnterim Leader of Ontario Liberal Party

Mike Schreiner, Leader of Green Party of Ontario
Tormto and Region Conservation Authority
Credt Valley Conservation
Nottawasaga Val ley Conservation Authority
Asso:iation of Municipalities of Ontario

P:519.9413599
F: 519.941.9490

E: info@townofmono.com
W: townofrnono.com

347209 Mono Centre Road
Mono, ON L9W 653





 

Legislative Services 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive  clerks@newmarket.ca 

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  tel.:  905-895-5193  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 fax:  905-953-5100 

 

 
December 15, 2022 
 
 
 
Sent via email 
 
 
RE: Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 

 
I am writing to advise you that at the Council meeting held on December 12, 
2022, Council adopted the following recommendations regarding the above 
referenced matter: 
 

Whereas the Government of Ontario recently passed Bill 23, More 

Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 without providing meaningful or 

adequate opportunity for municipalities to provide input on ways to 

increase the supply of housing and to improve housing affordability in 

Ontario while ensuring the financial capacity of municipalities to 

support growth and protection of the environment; and, 

Whereas Bill 23 will have significant negative impact on heritage 

housing, green standards, environmental protection of wetlands, 

conservation, social housing and other significant areas of concern; 

and, 

Whereas a preliminary analysis of Bill 23 by the Association of 

Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) indicates the transfer of up to $1 billion 

a year in costs from private sector developers to property taxpayers 

without any likelihood of improved housing affordability while also 

undermining environmental protection; and, 

Whereas the Town of Newmarket has been specifically identified as a 

growth area, with a target to introduce 12,000 new homes by 2031, 

despite a lack of sewage capacity until the southern solution as 

mandated by the province is completed; and, 

Whereas municipal estimates vary between a property tax impact of 

Bill 23 between five and 15 per cent; and, 

Whereas a growing number of municipalities have joined in expressing 

their concern with the negative impacts of Bill 23; 

 



 

Legislative Services 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive  clerks@newmarket.ca 

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  tel.:  905-895-5193  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 fax:  905-953-5100 

 

 

Therefore be it resolved, 

1. That the Town of Newmarket formally express its opposition to 

Bill 23 in its current form and that this resolution be forwarded 

to the Premier, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Steve Clark, and MPP Newmarket-Aurora Dawn Gallagher-

Murphy; and, 

2. That the Town of Newmarket formally submits its inability to 

meet the stated target of 12,000 new homes by 2031; and, 

3. That a copy of this resolution also be sent to the Association of 

Municipalities of Ontario, and all Ontario municipalities. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
 
Kiran Saini 
Deputy Clerk 
 
 
Copy: 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 
 



The Corporation of the City of Cambridge 
Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Division 
The City of Cambridge 
50 Dickson Street, P.O. Box 669 
Cambridge ON N1R 5W8 
Tel: (519) 740-4680 ext. 4585 
mantond@cambridge.ca 

December 21, 2022 

Re: City of Cambridge - Opposition to Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act 

Municipalities of Ontario, 

At the Special Council Meeting of December 15, 2022, the Council of the Corporation of 

the City of Cambridge passed the following Motion: 

Moved By: Councillor Roberts 

Seconded By: Councillor Hamilton 

Whereas the More Homes Built Faster Act received Royal Assent on November 28, 2022; 

and 

Whereas these changes that will have significant impacts on several provincial Acts and in 

turn, significant and longstanding impacts on Ontario municipalities; and 

Whereas the Act defines affordable housing as 80% of the market rate; and 

Whereas a definition of affordability which is tied to a percentage of market rates remains 

largely unaffordable for many; and 

Whereas the province has restricted the use of inclusionary zoning by limiting it to 5% of 

dwellings within a development, thereby limiting affordable housing opportunities; and 

Whereas the province has restricted the use of inclusionary zoning by capping the time to 

remain affordable at 25 years, thereby limiting the longevity of housing affordability; and 

Therefore, be it resolved that the Cambridge City Council requests that the provincial 

definition of affordable be based on income and not market rates, and 



 

 

Be it further resolved that the Cambridge City Council requests that the provincial limitation 

of 5% of the use of inclusionary zoning within a development be increased; and 

Be it further resolved that the Cambridge City Council requests that the provincial timelines 

regarding the use of inclusionary zoning affordable housing be increased beyond 25 years;  

Be it further resolved that the Cambridge City Council requests that the Province 

reconsider how the More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022, will negatively impact environmental 

protection, heritage preservation, public participation, and loss of farmland; and  

Be it further resolved that Cambridge City Council also supports the resolution passed 
on December 8, 2022 by the Ontario Big City Mayors regarding the More Homes Built 
Faster Act. 
 

 
Should you have any questions related to the approved resolution, please contact 
me.  

Yours Truly, 

 

Danielle Manton 

City Clerk 

 

Cc: (via email) 

Hon. Premier Ford  

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing  

Ontario MP’s and MPP’s 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

All Ontario Municipalities  

City of Cambridge Council 









 

To: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier 
 Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 Hon. Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of Housing 

           
December 6, 2022 

 
RE: Bill 23 More Homes Built Faster Act 
 
The Municipality of North Perth appreciates that housing is a top priority for the 
Province and shares the desire for more homes, especially affordable homes. 
However, following a high-level review of the proposed legislation, the 
Municipality of North Perth believes that Bill 23 will do little to accomplish this 
goal.  
 
Firstly, we appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on this matter, but 
find it important to acknowledge that staff and Council of the Municipality require 
more than 30 days to digest and respond to a complex piece of legislation 
affecting nine existing Acts.  
 
North Perth was disappointed to learn that Bill 23 received Royal Assent on 
November 28, 2022, despite the Province extending the comment period to 
December 9th. The Municipality feels that this further proves that although 
municipalities are the most informed on local housing issues, the Province does 
not view them as a strategic partner in solution finding and action.  
As outlined below, the Municipality of North Perth has several concerns to date 
with the legislation. 
 
The bill, as it is currently written, would eliminate the charges that developers 
currently pay toward housing. This will eliminate hundreds of millions of dollars 
that municipalities rely on for housing programs and dramatically reduce 
municipal affordable housing efforts.  
 
Development Charges (DC) are designed to help municipalities pay for a portion 
of the capital infrastructure required to support new growth, to ensure that 
existing taxpayers are not required to subsidize costs of the infrastructure or 
services needed to support new residents and businesses. Without a new 
revenue stream to offset DC payments, the legislation hampers the ability of 



 

municipalities to fund and deliver growth-related infrastructure. The changes to 
the Development Charges Act fundamentally impacts municipalities’ ability to 
ensure growth pays for growth. 
 
The changes to the various Acts have significant financial impacts on Ontario’s 
municipalities along with their respective taxpayers. It is anticipated that these 
changes will put additional pressure on property taxes and water and wastewater 
rates. Property taxes and user fees are crafted to fund projects and programs 
that communities need, however adding more costs to existing property owners 
will increase their costs and could negatively impact their ability to keep their 
current housing affordable. Provincial legislation should not unduly burden 
homeowners and renters to guarantee the long-term success of solving the 
housing crisis.  
 
Municipalities are extremely limited in the ways that they can collect revenue, 
relying on transfers from other levels of government to mitigate property tax rate 
increases, fund critical infrastructure and balance annual budgets. Municipalities 
already face an infrastructure funding gap that requires additional financial 
investments, resources and supports. Planning for increasing additional dwelling 
units will place more strain on water and wastewater systems which will require 
upgrading to increase capacity. This will require additional financial resources to 
manage, at a time when municipalities are already facing increased budgetary 
pressures due to inflationary costs, increased citizen expectations and the 
transfer of responsibilities from the Province. Without additional funding or 
resources from the Province to offset these costs, municipalities will have little 
option but to put these costs back on the taxpayer.  
 
The amendment that all DC by-laws passed after January 1, 2022 (previously 
June 1, 2022) must be phased-in for the first five years that the by-law is in force 
will have an overall negative consequence to the goal of building more housing. 
The phase-in will delay necessary infrastructure projects to unlock growth while 
also providing incentives for development projects to be delayed until a new by-
law is enacted.  
 
Growth-related infrastructure often centres on the infrastructure itself, but a 
critical piece towards infrastructure is the land required to build. Land represents 
a significant cost for some municipalities in the purchase of property to provide 



 

services to new residents. This is a cost required due to growth and should be 
funded by new development. Studies, such as Official Plans, are required to 
establish when, where and how a municipality will grow. These growth-related 
studies should remain funded by growth. Master Plans and environmental 
assessments are essential to understand the servicing needs that development 
will place on hard infrastructure; again, these are necessary studies to inform the 
servicing required to establish the supply of lands for development. This would 
restrict the supply of serviced land and would contradict the province’s intent to 
create additional housing units. 
 
Parkland dedication levies exist to ensure that municipal park systems grow 
alongside other community developments. Increasing the supply and mix of 
housing is an important goal that we all share; however, sufficient access to 
parks and greenspace cannot be overlooked as we try to create meaningful 
alternatives to single-family dwellings. Municipalities already face challenges with 
the supply of adequate parkland due to the rising costs of land and current 
limitations under the Planning Act relative to municipal parkland standards.  
Upper-tier and single-tier municipalities across the province utilize DCs to help 
fund the construction of new affordable housing units with the goal of providing 
affordable housing to those in need. The removal of housing services and limiting 
the tools available to municipalities to support homeless and underhoused 
people and families will reduce municipality participation in creating affordable 
housing units, putting further burden on municipal taxpayers.  
 
In order for the Province to successfully achieve the goal of building 1.5 million 
homes within the next ten years, municipalities must be viewed as strategic 
partners. As the frontline level of government, municipalities are also eager to 
resolve the housing crisis and are the most informed on what is needed to create 
complete communities that the people of Ontario want and expect.  
 
Please consider revisions to the regulations in Bill 23 for more meaningful review 
and consultation with stakeholders and input from municipalities, and conduct 
thorough analyses of both short and long-term impacts. To ensure informed 
implementation of this proposal, alternatives to improve the legislation to 
effectively create more attainable housing for Ontario need to be considered.  
 
 



 

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Todd Kasenberg, Mayor 
Municipality of North Perth 
330 Wallace Ave. N Listowel, ON N4W 1L3 
toddkasenberg@northperth.ca  
 
 
CC:  
MPP Matthew Rae 
Environmental Registry of Ontario 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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